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OUR LADY OF GOOD COUNSEL, PRAY FOR US




 PRESIDENT-ELECT/ORGANIZATION STANDING COMMITTEE ORAL REPORT

CONVENTION 2016
Madame President,

I truly feel blessed for having the opportunity to serve my wonderful Sisters in the League and this amazing organization! My first year has flown by and I am so thankful for learning more about the League as I decipher my role as President-Elect, Organization Chair. 

One of my goals set last year was to attend one meeting in each Zone over my 2 year term. This past year I attended AGMs in Zone 2, 3, 5, 6, 7 and 9. In the coming year I plan to attend AGMs in Zone 1, 4 and 8 when we successfully secure a Zone 8 Chairperson. I enjoyed driving to the rural communities and I am in awe of the dedication, enthusiasm and hard work of our members throughout the Diocese. The love of the League is evident by all the good works reported at these Zone meetings.

Unfortunately a council in Zone 3 has dissolved. We are sad to see St. Gregory's, Holden deactivate, however, active members were able to transfer to a neighboring council and were welcomed with open arms. On a happier note, we have a new Council in Zone 7. St. Stephen's, Lacombe reactivated their charter this year and I had the honor to preside over the Installation Ceremony during Mass in March.
Membership retention and recruitment continues to be a concern with many councils. I challenged each CWL member to personally ask one woman in her parish to become a CWL Member, even offer a 'gift' membership. Have you done your part? Some members have as our membership increased by 79 members last year. 
CWL is truly a gift to all Catholic women and we must trust God to guide us in our efforts to approach and invite new members.

The National CWL theme “One Voice, One Heart, One Mission” is an amazing tool for us to use as we recommit ourselves. It is time for us to meet our sisters wherever they are and be open, welcoming and hospitable. Every woman must feel accepted, valued, affirmed and empowered to reach their full potential. Women hunger for these and they can best be acquired in the secure and nurturing atmosphere of the parish councils. Personal connection with potential members, new members and seasoned members is key to our organization's growth. Please keep members committed and loyal because engaged, empowered members perform to their highest abilities and produce exceptional results!

Please be sure to let us know when you are celebrating a significant anniversary in your council as we would like to honor your council with a Certificate of Congratulations and include your special occasion on our website. Please continue to recognize members for their years of service and dedication to the League.
In the upcoming year it is my hope that councils host workshops, orientation sessions and development programs to attract new members and meet the needs of seasoned members. Please contact me if you hear the call to host a 'Catch the Fire' or 'S'mores' workshop. Our Diocesan Officers are eager to serve! Please encourage your members to attend Zone meetings, Diocesan Fall & Mid-Winter meetings and CWL Conventions at all levels. They will not be disappointed!   

I too believe what our National President-Elect says “The League represents the voice of women united in faith.” Let us all do our very best to uphold this treasured belief!
May you all continue serving joyfully with One Heart, One Voice and One Mission!! 

This concludes my report.

Cheryl Boom

President-Elect, 
Organization Chair

Edmonton Diocesan Council
